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February 19, 2016 
 
Chris Parker, Director 
Utah Division of Public Utilities 
160 E 300 S, 4th Flr. 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 
Re: Docket No. 15-035-69 – In the Matter of a Request for Agency Action to Review the 

Carrying Charges Applied to Various Rocky Mountain Power Account Balances 
 
Dear Mr. Parker: 
 
 On February 11, 2016, pursuant to Commission Order dated January 20, 2016 in the 
above docket (Order), the Division of Public Utilities (Division) filed a memorandum proposing 
a process for implementing PacifiCorp’s annual carrying charge interest rate update. 
 
 The Commission appreciates the Division’s prompt response to the Order and its efforts 
to collaboratively develop a proposal for updating PacifiCorp’s carrying charge interest rate.  
Based on our review, the Commission acknowledges the Division’s memorandum as complying 
with the Order and finds the proposal is reasonable. Therefore, the Commission approves the 
proposal for implementation as of January 2017. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#271945 


